	August 18, 2025
Dear FPC Family and Friends,
This year, 2025, marks the 43rd anniversary since I was ordained as a pastor in the PCA. Although the first five of those years were as an RUF campus minister with our denomination, the rest have been spent here with this congregation Barbara and I love so much. 
Barbara and I believe it is time for me to begin the transition away from the senior pastor role. We have devoted much time to prayer and careful discussion about this over the past few years and have great peace in this decision which is completely our own. We have always felt strong support and encouragement from the membership and officers of the church during my 31 years as senior pastor.
Tonight, at the stated monthly meeting, I asked the Session to begin the process of searching for a new senior pastor. I plan to continue to serve until the end of July 2026 which is close to my 71st birthday.  This also enables me to serve as pastor during the church 200th anniversary next June!
The ministry of FPC is in a very healthy position right now which makes this the perfect time for a transition. Afterwards our family plans to remain in Macon and to stay involved here in the church. 
We love you all and pray this will be an exciting time for FPC as we all anticipate what the Lord may do in the years ahead. 
Sincerely Yours in Christ,
Chip
	



